***VILLAGE NEWSLETTER***

NEWSLETTER OF THE VILLAGE OF NEWARK VALLEY

OCTOBER 2008

MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR: Hello everyone, 

At the September village board meeting, your trustees allowed opening and approval of competitive bids for heating oil and propane for the coming season.  As I am writing this report to the community, it is eighty-two degrees, but autumn and snow will be here.  Your mayor and trustees plan to authorize purchase of inside storm windows for every window in the Municipal Building.  We all know heating costs increase, so we all watch for economies and pay back.  Secondly, the Crawford & Stearns Report on the Municipal Building did recommend inside storm windows, and we are following that advice.  

 This most recent June to September quarter was busy for the village: bridge completion at the Trout Ponds, paving and striping a portion of Whig Street, striping Rock Street, sidewalk repair and sidewalk addition for Municipal Building and Tappan-Spaulding Library; additional paving at Municipal Building for busing and everyone’s use excluding overnight parking; water system repair at creek crossing; strengthening our fiscal position with banking strategy updates and revision; applied for and received grant stipends for water system design and environmental quality review; applied for and received grant stipend for water meters; water system referendum timetable; in addition to the ongoing mowing and improvements.  We wish to thank the office and public works staff that make all this happen.    

We watch in awe each year as the valley events develop and bring much fun to our area.  People join forces resulting in the August Newark Valley Days, and our thanks go out to the following families: Curkendall, Inderwies, Kiechle, Riegel, Wood and many, many others.  

 
The water system reservoir roof is rapidly deteriorating and must be replaced for safety of the system.  We have asked Hunt Engineering to develop a short-term fix until the replacement reservoir structure is complete.  We will report the short-term fix on the web page www.villageofnewarkvalley.com to the community.  

 
Best regards,



Jim Tornatore




Mayor

CLERK’S REPORT: 

The village has applied for a grant through NYS Archives for a meter reading system and meters to improve record keeping and accuracy for our water system. We have been awarded a portion of the grant, $23,750 but that amount is now being reduced by an additional 6%, to $22,325. The Board has already approved the filing for this grant, and it is our intent to file another application for the additional meters needed to replace “all” of the water meters on the system. This will eliminate the need for our residents to read their meters and send in their quarterly readings.  This will further assist in the record keeping time and accuracy. It will take some time to complete this project, but we will begin with the grant that we have already received and continue with the anticipated grant for next year. 

We are also in the process of filing our final reports for the DEC, Music in the Parks and the Joint Youth Program, along with next year’s grant applications. 

The week of September 15th the Deputy Clerk/Treasurer, Tracey Cucci, and I went to fall training, sponsored by NYCOM (New York State Conference of Mayors) and The State Comptroller’s Office. There were a lot of interesting classes, more than one per session, so it was impossible to attend all of the sessions we wanted to. While at training, Tracey took the test to become a Notary, and received her positive results this week. After the application process, there will be two Notaries in the office. 

We will soon be working on the budget for the 2008-09 fiscal year. There will be discussion at the board meetings on the budget for those of you who are interested. They are held the second Tuesday of each month. The public is always welcome to attend. 

You will receive your water meter card with this newsletter. For those of you who have tenants who are required to read the meters, please pass the cards on to them to avoid a “no meter read” penalty. If you did not receive your card, you may come to the village office to request one. They are due into the village office BEFORE November 1st. Bills will go out November 15th. You will have 30 days to pay without a penalty.

Be careful and watch for the children out on Halloween.  Have a great fall!                        



Mertie Pozzi

New Businesses – The Frock Spot, 6 Whig Street and The Brush and Palette Auto, 36 North Main Street

***CURRENT UTILITY RATES***
        ****SOLID WASTE**** 

Regular:  $45.00  ($40 plus $5 Capital Charge)

Senior (65 & older): $36.00  ($31 plus $5 Capital Charge)      

Entitles you to two cans per week


Tags Only (per can): $3.00 each

plus $5.00 per quarter Capital Charge
*********************************
            NO NYS SALES TAX

  BE SURE TO COMPARE RATES!

*********************************         
     ****WATER****  

Village residents:

$54.00 first 1,000 Cubic Ft (minimum), 

$.0328 each additional cu. ft. 

Capital Charge: 

$28.50, first 1,000 Cubic Ft (minimum),

$ .0014 each additional cu. ft. 

Town residents:

$64.80, first 1,000 Cubic Ft (minimum), $.03936 each additional  cu. ft. 

Capital Charge:        

$34.20 first 1000 Cubic Ft (minimum),

$.00168 each additional cu. ft. 

There is a capital charge for every property, water use or not. This is to improve our water system and enhance the value of the property, and any property that benefits (including vacant properties) will be charged the Capital Charge, even if the water is off.
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Brush 


Leaves

October 7 

October 8

November 4 

November 5

********************************

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT:

Autumn leaves… it’s time to think about the coming seasons.  As Autumn comes near and the leaves start to fall, it is a great help if residents keep all the drains clear and do not mow the leaves into the road, as all that does is help the road to flood.  If you rake your leaves, remember that the village will pick them up on October 8th and November 5th if they are in paper recyclable bags. Winter snow… there is no parking on village streets and village parking lots from November 1st to April 1st during the hours of 12:00 midnight to 6:00 a.m., as the village crew needs to clear the streets and parking lots.

As you will notice, a lot of large projects have been done this summer with the rebuilding of Whig Street with new pavement, shoulders and painting, and the repairing of Rock Street.  The water department has installed new hydrants and new gate valves, and all hydrants were brought up to working condition.  Also, with help from the Town of Newark Valley and the Town of Candor, we managed to replace over 70 feet of pipe and new gate valves under the creek crossing on Howard Hill Road.  I want to thank all the residents of the village and town that were affected by the hydrant and gate valve replacement and water main replacement on Howard Hill Road for their patience while we had the water shut off. Our hydrants are now in working condition, and the main is buried under the creek with new gate valves. 

Your solid waste department has had a new packing unit installed on the truck, and did not miss a week of picking the solid waste. We have noticed an increase in black bags and recyclables in the garbage, and it will not be picked.  All recyclables need to be put out on Fridays for the recycling truck.

By the time you read this, we will also be replacing the sidewalks at the municipal building.  This will cause an inconvenience, and we will try to keep it to a minimum. Thank you for your patience as this project goes forward. 

CODE ENFORCEMENT: 

New York State has changed many of their laws requiring building permits, and projects that once did not need one are now mandated.  Permits are required for installation of wood stoves, structural changes, additions, and demolition, to name a few.  If you are planning any construction, please check with code enforcement to find out if you will need one.  Building permits can be obtained at the village office or printed off from our website.  

There is an issue of emergency services having difficulty locating specific addresses in the village.  Many homes do not have numbers on their houses, and this is in violation of the law.  It is very important that premises be numbered, as precious minutes and seconds are lost when there is an emergency and the address cannot be found!    




William Swagler
TAPPAN SPAULDING LIBRARY:
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WE ARE 100 YEARS OLD!!!!!!


Come and help us celebrate on 

October 18th, 2008 

1:00 p.m.- 4:00 p.m. 


There will be an open house at the Library with pictures and historical documents on display.  The plans for the new addition will be available to look at, as well as other items of interest.  The Rollie Noble Room will also be open with Historic items pertaining to the history of the Library and the Village.  In the Rollie Noble Room, there will be light refreshments, and entertainment by the Valley Four with period music from 2:00-3:00 p.m., with presentations and guest speakers from 3:00-4:00 p.m.  

Now we would like to ask the public to help not only to celebrate this wonderful occasion, but to look in your attics, basements, old photo albums or any old boxes you might have around for items that might pertain to the history of the Library or the Tappan family.  We are hoping someone can find a copy of Lee Roy Tappan’s poem that he wrote in 1902 just three years before he died.  The title of the poem is “ The Meditations of Ali Ben Hafiz”.  If anyone has a copy let us know ASAP.  We would like to have it on display during the open house.  We are also looking for photos of the Library inside or out during construction or during a function at the Library.  Please help us.  

Now for every day items: we are selling library bags for $8.00 each.  The front art work was done by Carrie Tornatore, the printing was done by Cari Shiel, the inside pocket for your library card was sewn in by the Lucy Cross and the bags were sponsored by Hooked Productions, Fortunato’s Pizzeria & Restaurant, Hollenbeck’s Shur Save Foods and Stoughton Farms.  Come in and get yours before they are all sold out and support the building fund.  

The Summer Reading Program was a wonderful success this year.  We had 72 children complete the program.  For the first time, we ran a teen program and had 10 students participate.  The total time for all who participated in all programs was 75,561 minutes, which is 1,259.35 hours or 52.47 days, all this reading in just six short weeks.  We had a presenter come in from the Ithaca Sciencenter to do a program on bugs and their camouflage and how it helps them survive. 

We want to thank all those people who helped with the book sale and the dunk tank during Newark Valley Days.  We had a record year in sales of over $800.00 and the dunk tank brought us $252.00, and the Quilt Club raised $168.00 as well that day.  We would like to thank the village workers for getting the tables and benches out for us and putting them away.  Thanks to every one who bought books at the sale--the money will go toward new books.  With the book sale over, we still take donations of new and used books.  We would like to remind people that the books must be in good condition so that if we don’t have a copy of that book and it is something we could use, we do process them and put them on the shelves and circulate them.   Also, we Do Not take Reader’s Digest Condensed books, Textbooks, Encyclopedias or Magazines.  Please bring books in to the Library when we are open only!!!!  Do Not leave them on the front steps.

We were able to buy one new computer for the circulation desk with the funds from the penny drive and family donations and should be able to buy another one soon to replace one of the public use computers.  With the community’s help, we should have all new computers within a year.  The additional computers that will go in the addition will be purchased with grant money. 

PRESERVATION PLANNING

GROUP :
Repairs to the Newark Valley Municipal Building will be the topic of discussion at a public program scheduled for October 15, at 7:30 p.m. at the Depot. This meeting sponsored by the Preservation Planning Group (PPG) will highlight areas needing preservation work in a slide show. Also speaking will be Jean DeHawkhurst, a representative from Preservation Association of the Southern Tier (PAST), and Ed Nizalowski, a local resident and historian. As PPG applies for grant assistance, it will be important to have your local support to accomplish projects required for the building.  This informational program will show structural issues to be addressed in order to conserve the building, as pointed out in a conditions survey report by Crawford and Stearns, Preservation Architects of Syracuse. 
The Municipal Building, recently listed on the State and National Register, is an important local resource. In addition to being an historic building, it houses the Post Office, Berkshire Emergency Squad, offices of the Village of Newark Valley, the Historical Society, the Boy Scouts and TOPS. It also provides meeting space for many other civic groups that meet regularly in the building, including the Chamber of Commerce, Valley Quilters, and many others. Local residents, and particularly civic groups that use the building, are urged to attend this public meeting. 

Dorothy Torrey and Virginia Wood, Co-Chairs PPG
687-1839 or 642-9974
ginnie wood@yahoo.com
THANK YOU!!

NEWARK VALLEY DAYS:

The Newark Valley Celebrations Committee would like to extend a huge thank you to all who helped make this year’s Newark Valley Days absolutely fantastic.

   To Joanne Byrne for helping with contests and food and arranging volunteers.

    To the Newark Valley PTS who allowed us to use their popcorn machine and supplies.    

    To the Tappan Spaulding library for operating the very popular dunk tank, and the good-natured volunteers who were willing to sit and be dunked for a great cause – the new library computers.

    To the town and village who helped with funding, set up and clean up.

     To the coin toss volunteers – thank you for giving up your time to stand in the middle of the road and collect money!  We had a very successful year due to your help.

    To the volunteers who helped at the food tent, the game area and wherever they were needed.  Heidi Cardone, Ellen Giblin, Leslie D’Arcy, Bev Meagher, the Durrand Family, Liz and Jeanne Lindsey and many others, we couldn’t do it without your help!

    To the Newark Valley Historical Society for help with EVERYTHING! 

    To the parade judges, Fred Kiechle, Derek Lee and John Samsel for doing an awesome job judging all the great parade entries.  

    To Gerry Marsh and Joan Shaver for the fantastic Historic Tour.

    To Diana Schaffer for coming out with a broken heel and setting up her popular game table at the Depot.

    To all of the people who marched in the parade this year.  It was a terrific parade because of all the interesting entries.

    And to all who came out to celebrate with us, it was our best turn out ever!

If you’d like to help with our other village festivals including Holiday Magic in December and Spring Fling in April, please call Leslie at 642-5412.  It’s a great way to get out and meet people and have fun!
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   IT’S APPLE FESTIVAL     

                        TIME!!!!

The 29th annual Apple Festival of the Newark Valley Historical Society returns with a grand edition of our fall feature.  This year’s Festival, running both Saturday, 10/4 and Sunday, 10/5 will feature 18 musical groups playing on three stages on the grounds of the early 1800’s Bement-Billings Farmstead.  Enjoy old time string and Irish music, folk and fiddle tunes, Bluegrass and sea chanties, Gospel and Barbershop quartettes. 

All of our popular guilds will be demonstrating 19th century skills and crafts.  Count on getting a good whiff of the smithy’s smoking forge, while seeing our costumed guides at work.  Watch members of our Black Powder Guild at target practice with their 50-caliber muzzle loaders and see our spinners and weavers demonstrating their art.  Be sure to see our cider press at work and soap being made.  Our cooking guild will be cooking on the 200 year old hearth, while outdoors we’ll be cooking salt potatoes over open fires.  Sample freshly made apple butter as it simmers in the huge copper kettle. There are lots of activities for the kids too, including our “Make-It-Take-It” history area, pumpkin painting, kids craft area, grinding corn into cornmeal and horse a wagon rides.  Visit the artisans selling their handiwork in the Peddler’s Market Tent.  Stop by the Bement-Billings House for tour (included in the price of 

admission) and stay a while in the overflowing Gift Shop.

Expect fine fare at the dinner tables.  In addition to our great soup and salt potatoes, there will be our famous beef, pork and turkey barbeques, and what would an Apple Festival be without apples galore; apple pie, apple crisp, apple butter, apple cider, candy apples, apples by the bag or by the bushel.  Saturday’s Apple Dessert Contest is open to the public.  Have your entry at the Apple Produce tent by 1:30.  Be sure to walk across the recently opened Sycamore Bridge and stroll through the Nature Trails.  The Stoughton Corn Maze is but 2 miles north of the Apple Festival on Route 38.  Visit the Apple Festival and the Corn maze on the same day and save gas while having an exciting, educational and fun day with the entire family. Lots to see and do at the 29th annual Apple Festival Oct. 4-5 located just north of the village of Newark Valley, NY.  Hours are 10-5 both days.  Admission: $6.00 adults, $4.00 students and senior citizens, and a new family rate of $20.00 per family.   Free parking.  For further information call Marcia Kiechle at 642-8967.

BIKE PARK UPDATE:            [image: image3.wmf]
Nick Marzolino entered a contest through Nike, and won a $4,000 custom made ramp for the park to be designed and built by Nate Wessel (X Games designer).  Nike was impressed with our story and will be installing more than just the ramp! They also will have an event at the park called “Banksgiving”, drawing in riders and skaters everywhere for contests, prizes, food and fun.  Before this can all happen, the park will have to be surfaced.  We’ve raised some money and are also keeping our fingers crossed for a grant the Elks have applied for, but paving will cost approximately $7,000.  The Elks will not know until the end of October, so the Nike event will be postponed until June.  News to follow.

FROM THE MAYOR, VILLAGE TRUSTEES, CLERK’S OFFICE AND DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS: Have a safe and happy fall.                                                          
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